Letter to Branches
	No.  881/11
	Ref M3
	Date: 21 October 2011


To: All Branches, 
Dear Colleagues,
Celebrating Success in Safety Event 25 October 2011 - European Health & Safety Week Cancellation:

The above event has been cancelled on the instructions of the Royal Mail Group "Senior Leadership Team".  Would those CWU ASRs that had booked a place and were due to attend please note this. 

See below communication from the Royal Mail Group Head of Safety who it is fair to say, just like us, was very unhappy with the decision and a strong letter of complaint has been sent to the Head of Safety and the Royal Mail Group Chairman, Chief Executive and rest of the board and senior leadership team. (See correspondence reproduced below which is self-explanatory).

We have been assured alternative arrangements will be made in relation to running a nationally co-ordinated number of major safety events and activities, maximising workforce and Safety Rep engagement aimed at increasing Safety best practice communication to a wide audience. 
.
We have expressed the view that the cancellation was a negative decision based on a poor excuse. 

We nevertheless look forward to receiving details of the revised arrangements for celebrating success in safety, maximising workforce engagement and increasing best practice communication to a wider audience but we have made the point that the event on 25 October should have been the launch-pad for those arrangements and not cancelled.

Further reports will be made in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Dave Joyce

National Health, Safety & Environment Officer

Our Ref: M3/DJ/kg
 
 
17 October 2011
 
 
Keith Scott MSc MSc FIIRSM (Hon) FIIAI EurOSHM CMIOSH MIoD SBCI 
Head of Safety
Royal Mail Group
Room 411
148, Old Street, 
London. EC1V 9HQ
 
 
Dear Keith,
 
RE: Celebrating Success in Safety Event 25 October 2011 - European Health & Safety Week Cancellation:
 
Your 14 October 2011 communication refers.
 
As we all well know, the Health and Safety Executive, in partnership with the European Agency for Safety and Health at Work (EU-OSHA), the EEF, CBI, DWP, TUC and Major employers are supporting EU H&S Week 24 - 28 October across the UK and in 30 European Countries. The Healthy Workplaces Europe-wide Campaign for 2010-2011 aims to promote safe and healthy workplaces.
 
Against this backdrop, Royal Mail's 'Flagship' European Health and Safety Week event, the Celebrating Success in Safety Event which you have put so much effort into organising, is to be cancelled because the senior leadership team have decided to have a meeting that day. I find that a very poor excuse for cancelling this event. 
 
There are 52 weeks and 365 days in the year on which the senior leadership team could have arranged or rearranged their meeting to take place instead of disrupting our planned European Health and Safety week events. There is only one European Health and Safety week and 5 days each year!
 
Obviously this will be viewed negatively by the 'Safety community' within the organisation as a message that Safety is not important enough and that Safety isn't No 1 priority for the senior leadership team. 
 
With just 5 working days left before European Health and Safety week begins, the 8 Safety Project Teams including Safety and Operational Managers plus many CWU Safety Representatives are all prepared for the event.  The panel of independent judges have been booked and confirmed. With arrangements to attend and support the event all complete and ready - it's cancelled and we now have to tell all of them that the event is off because the senior leadership team have decided to have a meeting that day! 
 
With the greatest of respect the senior leadership team should know it's European Health and Safety Week and this is the central Royal Mail Group event!
 
The European Week for Safety and Health at Work has become one of Europe's largest awareness raising campaigns for a healthier, safer and more productive workplaces. Cancelling Royal Mail's main event because the senior leadership team have decided to have a meeting that day is a poor decision. It will be counter-productive and won't be seen as Promoting good practice and supporting the EU and Member State policies in safety and health will it?
 
I know this isn't your fault or decision Keith because I'm aware of how much time and effort you have put into the creation and organisation of this special EU Health and Safety week event and you've literally had the rug pulled from beneath you at the last minute in a very embarrassing way. 
 
Your communication states that the senior leadership team event taking place on the same day precludes attendance by those senior leaders who are keen to support celebrating success in safety..! I find that odd because the senior leadership team did not attend last year's event when I gave my presentation on Dangerous Dogs and the CWU Bite-Back Campaign? 
 
The irony is that I recently asked Chairman Donald Brydon and Company Secretary Jon Millidge if they would like to attend the Celebrating Success in Safety Event. When I met Donald last Thursday he said he and Jon were unavailable but he would ask Mark Higson to attend!
 
It would be remiss of me not to express my deep disappointment at this negative decision. 
 
I look forward to working with you on revised arrangements for celebrating success in safety, 
maximising workforce engagement and increasing best practice communication to a wider audience but the event on 25 October should have been the launch-pad for those arrangements and not cancelled.
 
Regards and Best Wishes
 
 
 
Dave Joyce
National Health, Safety & Environment Officer
 
Cc: Jon Millidge, Donald Brydon; Moya Greene; Emily Pang; Mark Higson; John Duncan; Dale Haddon; 
Charles Towns; Matthew Joint, Martyn J Davidson; Lesley Nidd; Dave Cousins; David Pyett; Sandra Baxx; 
Ricky Mcaulay; James Radley, David Pratt, Lucia Howes, David White, Ian Stockdale; Simon Eldridge; 
David A Butler; Brian Scott Unite/CMA, Adelle Henderson, Martyn Bunn, Tom Pegler, Melvyn Hodgetts,
Dick Stead, Tony Fox, Dave Ward.
=================================================================================
 
-----Original Message-----
From: Keith X Scott [mailto:keith.x.scott@royalmail.com] 
Sent: 14 October 2011 08:00
To: Donald Brydon; Moya Greene; Emily Pang; Mark Higson; John Duncan; Dale Haddon; Charles Towns; Matthew Joint
Cc: Martyn J Davidson; Lesley Nidd; Dave Cousins; David Pyett; Sandra Baxx; Ricky Mcaulay; Ian Stockdale; Simon Eldridge; 
David A Butler; Dave Joyce; Scott, Brian
Subject: Celebrating success in safety event planned for 25th October 2011 - not taking place.
Importance: High
 
Dear Colleague,

Re: celebrating success in safety event planned for 25th October 2011.

A senior leadership team event is taking place on the same day which precludes attendance by those senior leaders who are keen to support celebrating success in safety.

As a result, it has been decided not to hold the event on the 25th whilst we consider alternative arrangements.

This gives us the opportunity to review and maximise workforce engagement and increase best practice communication to a wider audience.

I realise that this may cause some inconvenience. However, it is crucial to enable leadership participation in such an important event.

Please ensure that you communicate this message to those in your teams who may have booked to attend, that we are not meeting on the 25th October.

I shall communicate the revised arrangements for celebrating success in safety within the next two weeks.

Kind regards
Keith
 
Keith Scott MSc MSc FIIRSM (Hon) FIIAI EurOSHM CMIOSH MIoD SBCI 
Head of Safety
Royal Mail Group
Room 411
148, Old Street, 
London. EC1V 9HQ
Tele. Mobile; 07872 815184
email; keith.x.scott@royalmail.com
For instant updates: http//:www.cwu.org      email: info@cwu.org
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